
Learning Assessment Committee Minutes 
1/17/2014

2:00 pm – 3:00 pm

U-102 (Lee Campus); E-105 (Charlotte Campus); M-119 (Collier Campus); A-106 (Hendry/Glades)

Meeting called by Marty Ambrose

Attendees: Jennifer Cohen (absent), Richard Worch, Karen Maguire, Joyce Rollins, Marty Ambrose, Amy Trogan, Stuart Brown, Fernando Mayoral, Sindee Karpel, Tom Donaldson, Wendy Chase, Jane Bigelow, Katie Paschall, Eric Seelau, Susan Hibbard (absent), Kevin Coughlin, John Meyer (absent), Don Ransford, Roy Hepner, Megan Just (absent), and Ron Smith.

November Minutes approval.  Richard Worch moved for approval of the minutes from our last meeting; Jane Bigelow seconded.

-- Update:  Dr. Wright is pleased with the progress of the committee.

I. Amy Trogan’s report on SACS

--volunteers to help departments with rubric developments.  Came home with many resources and training.

--  Learned how to get students involved with assessment.  Because they already have peer architects in QEP sub-committee there may be a way to integrate them into this process.

-- Has information that might be useful if we need to refine our General Education Competencies

--  She is now convinced that we really can streamline assessment.

--  Believes that we are already performing organic and meaningful assessments but people don’t always realize that’s what they are doing but they need to recognize and document their process.

--  Kevin C.:  There is assessment for planning and assessment for accountability.  He agrees that professors do more assessment when they realize as they redesign courses and syllabi etc..  

--  Amy is going to pull out some of the most important resources and post them on our Canvas site so that we can share them with our colleagues.

--  Marty asked Amy if she would be willing to give a TLC workshop on the development of rubrics for various disciplines.  

-- Move to have Amy post material on our Canvas site.  Passed unanimously.

Recommendation:  Amy Trogan will post SACS materials on the LAC Website, and she will give a workshop in the TLC on Rubrics for Assessment.
II.  Kevin Coughlin’s Course-level assessment inventory.

--  We want to assess ourselves.

-- We want to be standardized in the results we provide you, not in terms of being prescriptive of how you measure student achievement.

--  We can provide you with information and insight into those things that influence student performance on assessments.  They can even do an evaluation to see if the way you’ve grouped certain questions to measure particular outcomes do indeed fit.  They can provide an analysis of our assessment tools.

--  This committee can also use this tool to have a global sense of how course-level assessment is being used at ESC.

-- Marty noticed that some courses assessed all outcomes, others only focused on one.  It can be confusing.  It doesn’t seem to be approached with any consistency.

--  We may need to see the plan, the tool, and the data available in a standardized format. 

--  Don Ransford believes it will help if we understand the mission of course-level assessment.  Math is trying to use one artifact to measure multiple aspects of the course.

-- Kevin C.:  Sometimes an assessment tool can capture a big chunk of its target but it doesn’t usually get all of it.  The primary objective is to measure the outcomes for each course.  As you aggregate the results from that, how do we identify if students have also met their Gen. Ed. outcomes?  There is a wide variety in the specificity of the outcomes which is driven by curriculum.  

--  Marty suggested the committee to use the Feb. meeting as a workshop to develop a template for departmental mission statements, course-level assessment plans, and continuous improvement.
--  Don Ransford explained that in Math they measure objectives and skills whereas in English, they measure outcomes.  He thinks Marty’s suggestion would help Math separate their outcomes from their objectives. [Note that a request was made in the February 21st meeting for clarification on the outcomes/objectives definitions.]
--  Marty believes that conducting the Feb. meeting in this way would allow us to formulate course-level assessment process recommendations  to pass along to their Assessment Coordinators.

--Kevin wants us to develop a concrete and explicit statement about how we are using course-level assessment and why we are using it.

-- Ransford believes we need to distinguish between course-level assessment and what they are doing to meet the demands for dual-enrolled students.

-- Amy T. suggested that it would take more than an hour to conduct that workshop.  But Marty countered that we could start the initial piece on Canvas so that we can hit the ground running.

-- Don R. believes all departments would benefit from a clearly articulated mission statement for the purpose of course-level assessment.

-- Kevin Coughlin agrees because it would allow all departments to provide evidence for how successful they are with assessment.

Recommendation:  The Learning Assessment Committee will have a workshop for the February meeting to produce a template for departments to create an assessment mission statement, assessment plan, and continuous improvement documentation.

-- Dr. Wright was very supportive of having Assessment Coordinators in each department ($1,500/year).  The COP is being revised on the LAC and Marty has asked for them to send us that so that we can review it.  Assessment Coordinators will serve on LAC--we should decide that in our departments.

--Fernando asked if it has to be a full-time faculty member or if it could be an adjunct.

--  Marty believes it would be tricky to have an adjunct because we need a person who is obliged to do a certain amount of College Service so that they would be dependable members of the committee.

--  We can recommend as a committee that this person also receive a course-release because these people will probably need to travel to the different campuses to effectively develop or enact workshops to achieve their goals.

Recommendation:  Assessment Coordinators shall receive a release class and a stipend and will coordinate the course-level assessments in their respective departments, as well as serve on the Learning Assessment Committee.

-- Don Ransford explained that our fall-back plan should be to argue for a course-release being more important than the stipend since time would be what would be more important.

--  We could also get Professional Development credit for attending the LAC workshop in February.

--  Marty will put the recommendations through.

-- Meeting adjourned.

